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Nicor Gas Joliet Header Project 

Joliet West High School Construction Update 

PROJECT UPDATE – May 10, 2022  

As part of our commitment to construct, operate, maintain and inspect our natural gas system to ensure safe and reliable 

service to our more than 2.2 million customers, we are making meaningful investments in our natural gas infrastructure 

which include the expansion of our gas transmission system. Nicor Gas, with its contractor NPL, has been working to 

expand a portion of our natural gas transmission system located in your community, and we want to keep you informed of 

a portion of this project which will directly impact the area adjacent to Joliet West High School. 

Joliet West High School Area Construction (May-August) 

The portion of the project which will directly impact the area adjacent to Joliet West High School will be performed in one 

continuous phase within the ComEd right-of-way, as outlined in the map below. We anticipate this work to begin the week 

of Monday, May 30, near the end of this school year, and conclude by the week of Monday, Aug. 1, prior to the beginning 

of the following school year. During this phase, the parking lot just west of the Joliet West High School football field and 

surrounding areas will be closed, as outlined in red on the map. During the construction period, safety fencing will be 

installed around the entire work zone to ensure the safety of students and residents. It is very important that 

students do not climb over or cross the temporary safety fencing at any time throughout the project. 

Throughout the duration of the closure, there will be a clear walkway north of the construction zone along Glenwood 

Avenue to allow students and residents to safely cross the right-of-way on the south side of the street, as outlined in green 

on the map. Similarly, there will be a clear walkway south of the construction zone along Oneida Street to allow students 

and residents to safely cross the right-of-way on the north side of the street, as outlined in green on the map. The 

driveway between the parking lot and the football field will remain open.  

 

 

Questions? 

Detour signage will be placed throughout the affected areas to 

guide pedestrian traffic along the alternative routes during the 

construction period in the area.  

We sincerely appreciate your patience as we modernize and 

improve our natural gas infrastructure. Nicor Gas is working 

closely with community and school leaders to reduce the 

impact this work has on student activities and local roads and 

other pathways. 
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